EMPLOYMENT SECURITY DIVISION

Office of Legal Counsel



1340 South Curry Street Carson City, NV 89703 (775) 684-6317 (775) 684-6344- Fax

April 15, 2016

BRIAN SANDOVAL Governor

DON SODERBERG
Director

RENEE L. OLSON
Administrator
Electronically Filed
Apr 15 2016 02:43 p.m.
Tracie K. Lindeman
Clerk of Supreme Court

Nevada Supreme Court 201 S. Carson St., #201 Carson City, NV 89701

RE: Request for Corrected Attorney Information on Published Decision in the Case of Nevada Dept. of Emp., Trn'g. & Rehab., Emp. Sec. Div. vs. Calvin Steven Murphy – Docket No. 65681

Dear Honorable Members of the Supreme Court and Staff:

I have been asked by former Nevada Employment Security Division Senior Counsel, J. Thomas Susich, Esq., to request that the published Decision entered in the above-referenced matter on March 31, 2015, be corrected to include his name as counsel for Appellants.

This request is respectfully being made based upon the fact that it was Mr. Susich who filed the appeal on behalf of Nevada DETR/ESD; and, it was Mr. Susich who filed the Appellants' Opening Brief. Mr. Susich worked very hard on this case and truly deserves credit for it. Consequently, we feel strongly that counsel for Appellants should be corrected to accurately reflect the names of the attorneys who contributed on behalf of Nevada DETR/ESD. Therefore, in addition to Tom Susich, Neil A. Rombardo, Esq., was also counsel for ESD during the pendency of this matter and it was he who prepared and filed the Appellants' Reply Brief.

Tom Susich retired on March 31, 2015; Neil Rombardo accepted a position as Chief General Counsel for the Washoe County School District and left ESD on October 29, 2015. Joseph L. Ward, Jr., was counsel for ESD from November 9, 2015 to March 1, 2016, and did not file anything in this case apart from the Notice of Change of Attorney of Record.

Thank you very much for your time and consideration of this request.

Respectfully

SHERI C. IHLER

Legal Research Assistant I

Nevada DETR/ESD